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Arkansas Department of Human Services  (DHS) currently conducts National School Lunch 

Program administrative/procurement reviews on a three (3) year cycle.  Due to COVID-19, 

a State agency waiver request has been submitted to the United States Department of 

Agriculture, Southwest Regional Office to move administrative reviews  scheduled for school 

year 2020/2021 to  a four (4) year cycle.  A copy of the waiver  is located at  

https://humanservices.arkansas.gov/images/uploads/dccece/ARDHS_COVID19_WAIVER_

REQUEST_NSLP_4_YEAR_CYCLE.pdf 

 

For additional information, please contact program staff listed below.  

 

Rhonda Betzner, Administrator 

E-mail Address:  Rhonda.Betzner@dhs.arkansas.gov 

Phone:  (501) 320 -8950 

 
 

Louise Scott, NSLP Program Manager 

E-mail address:  Louise.f.scott@dhs.arkansas.gov 

Phone:  (501) 320-3957 
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